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Tuesday, May 20, 1997





Dear Lila,





I was all set to go out today, had my walkman on, wallet in the right hand pocket, tissues in the left hand pocket when I discovered it was raining. Such a disappointment. 





I have news which I hope will be the last for a while about the queen I’m making for Norma’s daughter. I called Abby, an artist friend who used to work for us at Dubner Computer Systesm. I asked her to come over because I said i needed her help. She dropped everything and came. What to do for the queen’s background! She explained that the background is always the hardest thing to do in a painting. And that one color never does the job. She said when you paint you have to think of the background first, not last. At any rate, before she arrived I put all my yarn out up stairs in the study, (which by the way she didn't comment on - she was never up there before) and while I was organizing things for her I happened on a pattern in one of my books. I almost decided on using that pattern, but I was kind of taken aback because I hadn’t thought of that before. Anyway when Abby came we talked about colors and she explained how one color wouldn’t do it. But truth is I don’t know how to make gradations of color. The holes in the canvas are too far apart and I just don’t know how to do it. However, a pattern is another thing, especially when I can copy one. I explained to her that I thought I'd use a maroon and wine combination with gold and showed her the pattern for the background. (Lila she can’t hear very well and it is a little difficult making yourself understood - familiar?). My problem was was that all right? Finally she supported my decision and of course, I thanked her for her help. She pointed out how all my medieval tapestries have busy dark backgrounds. Great. I would have been afraid to do it on my own although I was getting close to it. None of the single colors were pleasing. So last night I spent ripping what I had done and am looking forward to starting the pattern tonight. 





But isn't she a dear? I havent' spoken to her in maybe a year, but she dropped everything when I called her. I must invite her soon for lunch or something. She's not working any more, nor is she teaching painting as she did for a while. She said that she was taking a course in NY in Chinese calligraphy. I'm so glad I thought of her.





I'm glad it's raining because I planted tomatoes and stuff yesterday. I intended to do more today. Maybe I'll just limit my efforts to buying some more plants for the flower boxes around the house and hay for a mulch in the vegetable area. 





I’ve had a request from Miranda. So my next project will be to knit a sweater for her. I have a book with wild patterns. I’ll let her pick out the one she likes and hope for the best. I like to knit but I’m never satisfied with how it comes out as far as sewing it together. I usually make one sleeve longer than the other, or the neck never comes out even. Minor things like that. Some people let the shop where they buy the yarn put it together. Maybe I’ll do that this time.





Have I hurt your feelings? I think I did when I told you about Evelyn’s aunt. I hope not. But if I did, I’m sorry and hope you’ll forget about it.





Love Harriet


